

Parties at home/fundraising Individual orders.

Would you like to become a consultant.

KATE MERCER
01262 470556
07860 478867
kathleenmercer
@btopenworld.com
30% discount on selected
items
NEW SPRING
CATALOGUE OUT

Opening times for the outreach Post Office service in Burton Fleming

starting from Monday 9th April.

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.

10 - 12 each day.



# Direct Flooring Suppliers of Driffield & Bridlington

Carpet-Vinyl-Laminate-Wood Flooring -Amtico-Rugs
Family run business for 13 years

Domestic and commercial work supplied and fitted

We can bring samples to your home

Free quotes

01377 250522 Driffield shop

01262 604443 Bridlington shop

01262 470758 Home

Directflooring1@aol.com

Edition #364

February 2019

## BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER



## This newsletter is sponsored by HALL BROTHERS

## **HISTORY GROUP**

The History Group were presented with a talk by Rick Hudson on Bridlington's lost buildings and entertainment which centred on four particular buildings lost to the town. Three of these buildings, The Peoples Palace, the Victoria Rooms and the Grand Pavilion were each providing entertainment, social events, outdoor activities, concerts and dancing for the town and the many holiday makers who visited. These were very grand buildings but in the 1930s and 40s were all lost to the town through bomb damage, fire and demolition. The fourth building, the Floral Hall, had been built in 1920 mainly out of old aerodrome hangers but only lasted three years as it went up in flames in 1923.

We saw some excellent slides of the town as it used to be and of all these buildings both internal and external. Rick had investigated the history of them to make this a very interesting talk on local history.

Prior to introducing the speaker the secretary reminded everyone that a new secretary and treasurer would be required after April for the Group to continue in its present format. It is hoped that someone will step up and take over,

Our next meeting is on Thursday 21st February when David Mooney relates the history of a sailing ship often seen in Bridlington in the late 1800s, The Lady of Avenel.

Village Hall , 7-30pm. Admission £2-50. All are welcome. Contact 01262 401147 for any info.



Items for publication in the Mar issue should reach me by 25/02/19
Contact Margaret Barker - Tel: 01262 605935 - Mobile: 07966 160267
burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

## ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH Revd. Barbara Hodgson 07734 467174

#### **FEBRUARY CHURCH SERVICES**

Feb 3rd 11am Morning Worship
3pm Holy Communion at FORDON

Feb 10th 11am Holy Communion

Feb 17th 11am Morning Worship

Feb 24th 10am Benefice Service at St. Cuthbert's

Do come along to Pop-Ins
on Mondays
(except Bank Holidays) at
9.30 -11.00am for a Chat
and a Cuppa and
to meet
old and new friends



## PRAYER & PRAISE

is held each Monday morning from 9am - 9.30am in the church.

There will be a service of Holy Communion or Morning Prayer each Tuesday at 10am

Watch this space for details of Craft & Chat.





## **ADVANCE NOTICES:**

There will be a service of Holy Communion with Ashing on Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> March at 7pm (Ash Wednesday).



Mothering Sunday service 31st March at 11.00am.

The Parish Council requested a speed traffic survey on both Hunmanby Road and South Street. The results from the Hunmanby Road survey are as follows:

A scoring system is used which determines what level of enforcement is required for a location (0-11 points no further action, 12-15 points temporary Speed Indication devices, 16+ Police enforcement).

A 7 day survey was undertaken on Hunmanby Road at an agreed location between 19 and 25 November 2018 and the results of which have been assessed under the Council's Speed Management Procedure. The total number of vehicles recorded during this period was 6007 which equates to 858 vehicles per day. The total number of vehicles per day exceeding the Police's benchmark for enforcement of 35mph (30mph + 10% + 2mph) was 255 per day which equates to 29.73% of the total traffic. The mean speed recorded was 31.8mph and the 85th percentile speed was 37.7mph. As part of the assessment we also look at the number of recorded injury collisions in the previous 3 year period, in the case of Hunmanby Road it has a good road safety record with no recorded injury collisions.

The speed Management Procedure awarded Hunmanby Road 4 points, which means it does not meet the criteria for Police enforcement or intervention from the Council's Road Safety Team. The reason for the low priority rating is due to low daily volume of traffic, the good road safety record and the majority of the traffic are adhering to the speed limit.

The survey on South Street will be carried out during Spring 2019 and the results will be published in due course.

## February 2019 Daily Holidays, Special and Wacky Days:

- 1 Bubble Gum Day first Friday of the month
- 2 Eat Ice Cream for Breakfast Day first Saturday of month
- 3 The Day the Music Died Buddy Holly, Richie Valens and the Big Bopper died in a plane crash in 1959.
- 4 Stuffed Mushroom Day
- 5 Chinese New Years date varies
- 11 Make a Friend Day
- 14 National Organ Donor Day
- 14 Valentine's Day
- 17 Random Acts of Kindness Day
- 18 National Drink Wine Day
- 22 Be Humble Day
- 22 International World Thinking Day
- 24 Oscar Night date varies
- 28 National Tooth Fairy Day and/or August 22

## Burton Fleming Parish Council News

#### Tenders

Tenders are invited for the following:

Grass Cutting Contract for the summer season 2019 Thwing Hill Field from 01.04.2019 to 31.12.2019

Please contact Miss J Hobson, Clerk to the Council at <a href="clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk">clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk</a> for further information.

Tenders will be considered at the next parish meeting to be held on 12 March 2019.

## Christmas Tree

Thank you to Mr Alan Atkin for his kind donation of the Christmas tree for the Village Green for 2018.

Thank you to both Mr David Woodcock and Mr Dave Townend for their help in putting the tree up and decorating the Christmas Tree as well as taking the tree down.

#### Next Parish Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 12th March 2019 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

If anyone is interested in sponsoring the Newsletter for one month at a cost of £26 please contact

Jennifer Hobson Tel 07542874957





Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: Tel: 07542874957, Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk

Landline: 01723 890084

## MESSAGE FROM REVD. BARBARA

Dear Friends,

It seems a long time since the start of the new year but I do hope and pray that you all have a very happy and peaceful New Year.

With all the unrest that is going on in our country at present, after the greatest government defeat since the 1920s regarding the Brexit withdrawal agreement and its aftermath, much about our future pathway as individuals, corporations and as a country not only feels uncertain but also insecure and unstable.

The government has had to 'reshuffle' its cabinet on a number of occasions by bringing new people into office and still it could not prevent the confusion and lack of clarity concerning the United Kingdom's future... At times like these it is good to look at what does give us stability and security and even hope and confidence in and for our communities.

Your church in Burton Fleming and in Fordon has been in existence for 100s of years for the spiritual and religious support of our villagers. Both sacred places are holy, local spaces for God's presence to be known, connected with and experienced through prayer and worship. The constancy of the Church's existence has been a stabilising and secure factor in our parishes and has been made possible by faithful servants, both priests and laity, who take on the responsibility of church management and day-to-day running. Your church has to manage its own cabinet (PCC) year by year but unlike the government we have no uncertainty, confusion or lack of clarity about our vision and focus. Your church has a wonderful heritage of security and stability together with confidence and hope from God for the future, even with all the challenges of life. Our reason d'etre is to share God's Love 'Walking together' in life. So I would ask you to consider how you might help our church, you know the saying, 'many hands make light work'. There are lots of opportunities to help, tidying the garden areas, cleaning the church, doing flowers, refreshments, repairs & renewals and many more, including, of course, prayer for guidance for the way forward. I'm sure that if you examine your talents and abilities, there is always something that you could help us with. Please think about this, I'll be challenging you again!!

With love & blessings,

Revd Barbara

## VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS FEB 2019

## A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO EVERYONE

Thanks go to all those who have supported us so well through the LOTTERY, VILLAGE EVENTS, COFFEE MORNINGS, HIRING THE HALL, & ATTENDING CLUBS/CLASSES ETC.

We have finally achieved our goal in improving the hall with a new floor, windows, doors, curtains, and paintwork. But it does not stop there!!!

Our future challenges are a) to re-surface the car park; b) to improve and re-fit the kitchen and toilets.

In order to do this and apply for grants again we need more committee members, so if you have any interest in joining us please do not hesitate to let us know. Also we require someone to help with press releases/publicity etc.

**DECEMBER 2018 LOTTERY WINNERS** 

1st Prize;	Audrey Claxton	£.25	2 <sup>nd</sup> Prize	P. Davis	£.15
3 <sup>rd</sup> Prize;	Jenny Naylor		4 <sup>th</sup> Prize;	Mandy Miller	£5
JANUARY	2019 LÓTTÉRY WIN	NERS		•	
1st Prize;	Christine Brunton	£25	2 <sup>nd</sup> Prize	D. Woodcock	£15
3 <sup>rd</sup> Prize:	N Claxton	£.10	4 <sup>th</sup> Prize:	Mandy Lindle	vf.5

For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your community hall which is used for a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have 111 players, the profits from this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of the hall. The draw takes place every 3<sup>rd</sup> Friday of the month at the Post Office. BE PART OF IT TO WIN IT!!!!!

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 for a personal number or numbers.

The December/Christmas Coffee Morning raised a fantastic £222.00. The hall was nicely decorated with a lovely Christmas Tree, and decorations. Thank you to all those people who donated books, bric a brac and cakes/mince pies. Every little helps. The produce stall and the ever popular square competition run by Elwyn and Audrey contribute on average £80.00 per month, they work so hard and it is much appreciated. Sue also supported us with her Art Stall. The monies raised continue to go into the Village Hall Improvement Fund.

The Full Nelson night was well attended and enjoyed by all. We hope to have them back later on in the year. We raised £150.00.

The Christmas Whist Drive was also well attended, we received raffle prizes from many businesses in the village and surrounding area. They were really appreciated and we are pleased to be in contact with them for their support. We raised £147.00.

ZUMBA WILL BE BACK EARLY SPRING. PLEASE WATCH THIS SPACE FOR MORE DETAILS.

## Regular Events

Mondays 2pm - 3pm; EXTEND - Chair exercise to Music Class; £3.00 including Tea/coffee/biscuits afterwards; Information call Pat on 07732 804805. This is becoming popular so give it a try!!!!!

<u>Tuesday 7pm</u> - Young Farmers

Wednesday Afternoon; INDOOR BOWLS; 2pm-4pm

<u>Saturday February</u> 9th; Coffee Morning; 10-11.30; bacon sandwiches; mince pies; biscuits; produce stall; books; bric a brac.

<u>Saturday February</u> 9th; Coffee Morning; 10-11.30; bacon sandwiches; mince pies; biscuits; produce stall; books; bric a brac.

Thursday 21st February; History Club; 7.30pm

#### FUTURE DATES TO PUT IN YOUR DIARIES

Thursday March 7<sup>th</sup> Whist Drive 7pm
Saturday March 9<sup>th</sup> Coffee Morning
Tuesday March 12<sup>th</sup> Parish Council Meeting pm
Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> March History Club 7.30pm
Sunday 28<sup>th</sup> APRIL; TRACTOR RUN from Burton Fleming opposite Village Hall in aid of YORKSHIRE AIR AMBULANCE
Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> May; BAD APPLE PRODUCTION OF "THE FROZEN ROMAN"

They came, they saw, they conquered, they went away again. Or did they?

An emergency meeting at the Phoenix pub gets heated, as the villagers rack their brains for new ways to fight the imminent housing development that threatens village life as they know it.



The discovery of an ancient burial site under foot may just throw them a lifetime if they can somehow authenticate their mysterious findings. But things aren't always what they seem!

Expect a double dose of comedy as the situation goes "ballisticus maximus" in this brand new original comedy from Kate Bramley and Badapple Theatre.

Rates; £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for business etc/ and weddings by negotiation